
From: Don Davis [mailto:radiodon@comcast.net]  
Sent: Tuesday, January 12, 2016 12:31 AM 
To: Denise Williams <Denise.Williams@fcc.gov> 
Subject: From Don Davis in Albuquerque about K234BH and K291BC 
 
Re:   
K234BH (now K235CO)     FIN 156867 
K291BC     FIN 156827 
  
Hello Ms. Williams, Don Davis in Albuquerque here, and I am helping Maria 
Candelaria relocate her New Mexico translators to fruitful use at more practical (lower) 
locations. 
  
When Maria asked for my help, I realized that she had overlooked the need to file 
notices of the resumption of operation for these two translator stations.  Those notices 
were subsequently filed on October 16, 2015, and copies of each application are 
attached to this message. 
  
Since the resumption notices were filed, Maria filed for a minor change relocation of 
K234BH, the CP was granted, and presently K234BH has received its operating license 
as K235CO. 
  
Maria is preparing to file a minor change application for K291BC to operate as a fill-in 
translator for AM station KCHS at Truth or Consequences, New Mexico.  In the process 
of preparing the application for her, I saw that K291BC is listed as DK291BC.  This will 
be a conventional minor change filing as the translator is already nearby KCHS-AM. 
  
The circumstances of K291BC are substantially the same in terms of time and situation 
as K234BH (now K235CO).  Will you please see if you can "reset" K291BC in the same 
manner as was done for K234BH?  The minor change application for K291BC to 
become a fill-in translator for KCHS-AM is nearly finished, and I would like to know 
that Maria's application will be acceptable for filing. 
  
Thank you so much for your help on this, Ms. Williams!  Maria and I both so appreciate 
your help. 
  
All my best, Don Davis 
505-261-0130 
 


